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Jackie Baillie (Dumbarton) (Scottish Labour Party): To ask the Scottish 
Government whether all cycle 1 flood prevention schemes have been approved, and 
in which financial year the resource will be drawn down. 
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Gillian Martin: Local authorities are responsible for developing and delivering flood 
protection schemes and the Scottish Government provides funding to support this.  
 
31 cycle one flood protection schemes remain eligible for grant funding as they were 
notified as required under the Flood Risk Management Act 2009 by the 31 March 
2024 deadline agreed by Ministers and COSLA Leaders. 
 
8 have been withdrawn from the cycle one funding programme (2 voluntarily and 6 
because they failed to meet the notification deadline of 31 March 2024).1 is no 
longer required. 
 
Local authorities provide a spend profile for each flood protection scheme annually to 
the Scottish Government and this determines how much funding is distributed to 
each eligible scheme in any given year. 
 


